
Headteacher’s Message

Dear parents and carers,

It was lovely to welcome everyone back this week after the half-term break.  It has been especially 
pleasing to see how positively students have responded to the messages regarding uniform, coats, 
scarves, manners etc which I highlighted in the previous bulletin.  

You will hopefully be aware of the changes to the COVID rules which have been communicated to 
you this week.  These changes have allowed us to make further plans to return to normality.  I have 
spoken this week with Miss Marr regarding our next dance show - please see page 8 of this bulletin 
for details - and we are really looking forward to hosting this event for our school community in 
addition to putting on a matinee performance for some of our feeder primary schools.  It is exactly this 
type of event which has been so sorely missed during the past couple of years.  Such events give 
students so much pleasure and joy, so I hope you will support us by attending!

The Air-Dome project, which you may remember, was initially rejected by the planning committee at 
Chorley Council.  An appeal has been submitted and heard, and we are now eagerly awaiting the 
result.  We shall let you know the outcome as soon as we can.

Copied below for you is information I’ve received this week regarding COVID vaccinations.

Joint Committee on Vaccination and Immunisation (JCVI) advice on COVID-19 vaccination for 
healthy 5 to 11 year olds
The NHS is currently offering vaccines to at-risk children and those who live with immunosuppressed 
people in this age group. Parents and guardians of at risk 5 to 11 year olds should wait for the NHS to 
contact them, with local NHS teams already contacting those who are eligible.
On Wednesday 16 February, the government accepted the advice from the independent JCVI to 
make a non-urgent offer of COVID-19 vaccines to all children aged 5 to 11 in England.
The JCVI advice follows a thorough review by the UK’s independent medicines regulator, the MHRA, 
which approved Pfizer’s paediatric vaccine, as safe and effective for children aged 5 to 11.
Children without underlying health conditions are at low risk of serious illness from COVID-19 and the 
priority remains for the NHS to offer vaccines and boosters to older age groups and vulnerable 
children, as well as to catch-up with other childhood immunisation programmes.
The NHS will prepare to extend this non-urgent offer to all children during April so parents can, if they 
want, take up the offer to increase protection against potential future waves of COVID-19, as we learn 
to live with this virus.
The updated JCVI advice for vaccinating 5 to 11 year olds, which was published on Friday 18 
February by the NHS, confirms that community pharmacy-led local vaccination services and 
vaccination centres should be the primary delivery models for this cohort.

You are hopefully aware of an exciting event happening at Parklands this evening!
Please see the next page…………………
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https://www.england.nhs.uk/2022/01/nhs-expands-covid-vaccinations-to-the-most-vulnerable-5-to-11-year-olds/?utm_source=21%20February%202022%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/jcvi-update-on-advice-for-covid-19-vaccination-of-children-aged-5-to-11/jcvi-statement-on-vaccination-of-children-aged-5-to-11-years-old?utm_source=21%20February%202022%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19
https://www.england.nhs.uk/coronavirus/publication/updated-jcvi-advice-for-vaccinating-5-to-11-year-olds/?utm_source=21%20February%202022%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19


Headteacher’s Message

We are delighted to be able to host BBC Radio 4’s Any Questions this evening at 8pm.  As I 
write this, the crew are busy setting up in the school hall, and we are really looking forward to 
hearing what the panel will have to say.  We are expecting some tough questions to be 
asked!  I hope you can tune in.

Have a lovely weekend,
Mr Mitchell



Head Students’ Page

In SECURE this week we learned about domestic abuse. 
We focused on how to recognise the signs of domestic 
abuse, and how to help people struggling in that 
situation. Alannah organised the charity event of 
Valentines Day cards with the massive help of Mrs 
Robinson and the charity prefects. We raised some 
money and with this money we donated it to a charity 
called The Wish Centre. Oscar and Alannah interviewed a 
member of The Wish Centre charity to ask some 
questions in order to educate people in school about 
domestic abuse, which was very interesting and showed 
different aspects of domestic abuse. I would like to thank 
everyone who bought the Valentines cards and sweets as 
you supported a charity that helps people who are going 
through a tough time in life. If anyone is struggling and is 
going through this you can click on The Wish Centre and 
it has helplines available for anyone 24/7. 

Have a brilliant weekend and stay safe!
Alannah, Oscar, Evie and Alex

https://www.thewishcentre.org/
https://www.thewishcentre.org/


Year 7 Messages

Progress Reports will be issued on Thursday, 3rd March when they have their Review Day.  We will 
be making additions to the reports in order to give students, parents and carers a clearer picture of 
how Key Stage 3 are progressing.Please read the attached letter which explains the additions in 
detail.Click here.  A Loom video will be shared with you on Thursday, which should provide you with 
further information.  If you have any questions regarding any of this, please email Mrs Aspinall 
(gaspinall@parklandsacademy.co.uk), and she will endeavour to answer all questions in the Loom.

Year 8 Messages

Progress Reports will be issued on Tuesday, 1st March when they have their Review Day.  We will be 
making additions to the reports in order to give students, parents and carers a clearer picture of how 
Key Stage 3 are progressing.Please read the attached letter which explains the additions in 
detail.Click here.  A Loom video will be shared with you on Thursday, which should provide you with 
further information.  If you have any questions regarding any of this, please email Mrs Aspinall 
(gaspinall@parklandsacademy.co.uk), and she will endeavour to answer all questions in the Loom.

Year 9 Messages

None this week

Year 10 Messages

Year 11 Messages

We were pleased to see students attending the first week of our after school programme last week. 
Helping to prepare our Year 11 students for their summer exams. The programme continues next 
week. Option C ( PE, Computer Science,History,  Geography ( Miss Crabtree’s class only) and Music 
Technology on Tuesday and English (X band only) on Thursday. Sessions run from 4-6pm. The time 
between school closing at 3pm and the sessions starting can be used to enjoy extra-curricular 
activities, complete homework or enjoy a break. Refreshments will be provided. Attendance is not 
compulsory but we would advise that our students take every opportunity to engage in preparing for 
their final exams in the summer. Please click on the link here for the full programme for the half-term. 
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https://drive.google.com/file/d/1D_mapZWsKiyFYQ6xMaT9nhUdsABRyNPA/view?usp=sharing
mailto:gaspinall@parklandsacademy.co.uk
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1D_mapZWsKiyFYQ6xMaT9nhUdsABRyNPA/view?usp=sharing
mailto:gaspinall@parklandsacademy.co.uk
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1jjUv9Rn2j2y1i5J4Z4mAPhM1gp6kofAJ/view?usp=sharing


Whole School Messages

Weekly Learning Support Board - click here

Perfect 3s

Excellent Behaviour for Learning goes hand in hand with achievement.  It is an excellent indicator 
of how your child is performing in lessons.  Who’s had the Perfect 3 since we’ve been back?

Year 7: 38 pupils since September
Year 8:  27 pupils since September
Year 9:  48 pupils since September
Year 10: 31 students since September
Year 11: 33 students since September

Please congratulate your child if they have the Perfect 3.  All BfL scores can be seen in the 
Edulink app.

Climate Change - information from Chorley Council
We at Chorley Council always welcome the feedback of our residents ,schools, colleges,  
businesses and visitors in shaping everything we do and climate change is an issue which is 
important to all of us, especially our young people. We have done lots of work with our schools over 
the past year and we have heard  loud and clear that they want us to do more to tackle climate 
change and have lots of ideas to make that happen.
 
We are proud to share our draft Climate Change Strategy and we are writing to encourage your 
school and your  pupils to take the time to give your views about it. We want honesty so welcome 
feedback, good or bad, so we can ensure the things we do will make a difference.
 
The draft Climate Change Strategy is available here ;   
https://chorley.gov.uk/article/2274/Climate-Change-Strategy-Introduction
 
We have created two online surveys for a quick and easy way to give us feedback;
 

1. One for adults which is available here; Climate Change Strategy Consultation - Your Say - 
Citizen Space Site - Citizen Space

2. One for young people aged 13 years or over available here : Climate Change Strategy 
Youth Consultation (for 13-18 year olds) - Your Say - Citizen Space Site - Citizen Space

We are not legally permitted to accept online surveys or written responses from individual young 
people under the age of 13 years of age without express parental consent ( due to GDPR ). 

Note from school:  Mrs Dewhurst will look into how we can gather the views of pupils in years 7 & 
8.

How many had the Perfect 3 in the previous week?
Years 7: 152 pupils
Year 8:  121 pupils
Year 9:  135 pupils

Year 10:  153 students
Year 11:  151 students

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/14ZBi6zMn5zaWnkz81MlF3NVXO1eROAIy6fWuNbAPZsg/edit#slide=id.g7711429be5_0_0
https://chorley.gov.uk/article/2274/Climate-Change-Strategy-Introduction
https://yoursay.citizenspace.com/communications/climate-change-strategy-consultation/
https://yoursay.citizenspace.com/communications/climate-change-strategy-consultation/
https://yoursay.citizenspace.com/communications/climate-change-strategy-youth-consultation/
https://yoursay.citizenspace.com/communications/climate-change-strategy-youth-consultation/


Whole School Messages

Chorley Council Art Competition

We are running an exciting art competition for our budding young artists!  Budding artists are 
encouraged to get creative and enter the Chorley Council artwork competition on the topic of 
climate change.  Winning entries will be installed on the side of a Chorley Council recycling wagon 
later this year for the public to see.

There are two categories, age 4-11 years and 12 - 16 years, who are asked to create their design 
based on one of the two climate change related topics;

● the little things we can do to help tackle climate change
● your climate action pledge

 
Further information and entry requirements for the competition can be found on the Council’s 
website: chorley.gov.uk/postercompetition

Deadline for entries is 1 April 2022. A short list will then be created which will be put to a public vote 
online.  The winning entries from each category will have their climate change designs installed on 
the side of a recycling wagon.
 
If you require any further information about the strategy, or require it in alternative formats, please 
do not hesitate to contact climate.change@chorley.gov.uk or Zoe Whiteside, Service Lead for 
Spatial Planning on 01257 515151.

Reminder… The Parent & Carer Meeting for the pupils attending the 2022 Normandy Food Trip will 
be held on Wednesday 2nd March at 6pm in the school hall. Both pupils and parents/family 
welcome… I’m looking forward to meeting you.  Mrs Brookes

http://chorley.gov.uk/postercompetition


Whole School Messages

Lancashire Mind are developing a Self-Harm resource for young people 
in Lancashire, and we would love to hear from you! We want to create 
something that young people feel will be helpful to them during times 
where they may be struggling with triggers and urges to self-harm.
We are inviting young adults and people who support them to take part 
in an online survey to share their views, opinions and ideas about 
resources used in other areas and which ones young adults would like 
to see as part of a Self-Harm Safe Kit.

The information we gather through this survey will be examined alongside feedback and input we 
will be gathering from young people (under 18) and will contribute toward the design of a new 
Self-Harm Safe Kit for Lancashire. The survey will ask you for your age group, geographical 
location and your experience of self-harm or supporting someone who has experience of self-harm. 
It will not ask you for any personal details or contact details. All of your data will be held in 
adherence with the Data Protection Act and the Lancashire Mind Privacy Policy: 
https://www.lancashiremind.org.uk/pages/48-privacy-policy

If you would like to take part, you can access the online survey via the link below. Please be aware 
this survey is all about resources and materials to support people who self-harm. We want to hear 
from people who have their own experience of self-harm and from people who support someone 
else who self-harms. If this is you, our first priority is that you are well, and you are happy to take 
part in this survey. 

If you have any concerns about your wellbeing at the moment, or you feel you are at risk of being 
triggered, harming or injuring yourself, please contact someone who can support you. This could be 
your GP, a family member or a friend. If you are at risk of serious harm, please contact the 
emergency services by dialling 999.

Attached are some other links for self-harm and for you to use if you feel this will be helpful.
 
You can complete the survey here:
 
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=vG7k94gdz0SrkipARXRYfNTqbVhprcxOvS
__XPLaQftUMkdQRkJXTFMxRUlPQ0RFTlhRTUQwRFJJVi4u

STEM ambassador visit - Careers in the Climate Emergency

There is another STEM ambassador visit scheduled for Tuesday 22nd March 3-4pm.  As with 
previous events, please email mmcavoy@parklandsacademy.co.uk to reserve a place for your 
child.  Due to the climate crisis and the need to protect our planet, careers around the theme of 
sustainability are on the increase.  Often in education we are preparing pupils for jobs which don’t 
exist yet.  This is because certain jobs evolve as we change socially, 
politically and environmentally.  We have a STEM ambassador 
delivering a presentation on their role in improving the sustainability 
of Greater Manchester fire service.  This role is not something you 
would normally associate with fire and rescue, yet it is an essential 
part of the service if we are to try and become greener as a 
population.   

https://www.lancashiremind.org.uk/pages/48-privacy-policy
https://www.lancashiremind.org.uk/pages/48-privacy-policy
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=vG7k94gdz0SrkipARXRYfNTqbVhprcxOvS__XPLaQftUMkdQRkJXTFMxRUlPQ0RFTlhRTUQwRFJJVi4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=vG7k94gdz0SrkipARXRYfNTqbVhprcxOvS__XPLaQftUMkdQRkJXTFMxRUlPQ0RFTlhRTUQwRFJJVi4u
mailto:mmcavoy@parklandsacademy.co.uk
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Whole School Messages

PARKLANDS GOT TALENT 2021/22

Congratulations to everyone who took part in the Parklands Got Talent finals on Thursday 10th 
February. It was a wonderful evening of song, dance, poetry and comedy.
Seb H in Year 9 was the overall winner and therefore became the first winner of The Sally Cornes 
Talent Trophy.



Whole School Messages

Charity News
We are proud to inform you that we have raised £4281.38 over the last year since the loss of Sally 
Cornes for The @sallycancerfoundation.This has included a non-uniform day, Christmas markets, 
raffles, a talent show and donations. On top of this a further £4,160 was raised at the Shine for 
Sally Show that Ms Robinson coordinated with local dance schools and theatre groups and 
included performances by Parklands KS3 & 4 Dance teams. This brings the total raised in our 
school community to £8,441.38.  Look out for future events!

Thank you to the charity prefects who raised £65 for The Wish Centre selling Valentines cards and 
gifts in school before half term. The aim of the organisation is to support people who have suffered 
or who are at risk of suffering domestic abuse, through the provision of support, advice and 
accommodation. https://www.thewishcentre.org/



Whole School Messages - SAFEGUARDING & INTERVENTION

It is with great sadness that we say goodbye today to our school counsellor and wellbeing 
co-ordinator, Mr Pilling. Over the last four years he has provided a much needed service of support 
to our pupils and staff and given them tools to get through some of their toughest days and 
experiences. 
His words of advice, his kindness, calmness and humour have helped to support and provide a 
framework of tools to guide those in need to understand it is "okay to not be okay" and to take small 
steps in recovery to improve mental health and wellbeing. He will be missed but we wish him luck 
as he embarks on a new career at Derian House and those children and families will be fortunate to 
have him.
This does, however, leave us with a vacancy for much needed support. Please be patient as we will 
be looking for a suitable replacement in this valuable role.
Staff are doing everything they can to support your child. Waiting lists for external services in this 
field are at an all time high with waiting lists from anything from 16 - 24 weeks.
Please use the apps and information that I have provided in previous bulletins as well as this one, 
as they will help and can be used as a resource.
The School Nurse is receiving many referrals for her weekly drop-in at school and will do her best 
to see those referred to her.
Covid  and all its restrictions have been difficult for all of us and it has impacted on all of us in 
regards to wellbeing and our resilience to cope with life and everything that is thrown at us. It is 
important that your child attends school to receive their education but also so we can offer pastoral 
care and support and endeavour to build on your child's resilience and coping skills.
Thank you for your understanding.
Mrs Fairhurst



Whole School Messages - SAFEGUARDING & INTERVENTION

The JJ Effect

On Monday Year 9 had a presentation on knife crime which was delivered by Byron Highton and 
sponsored by Lancashire Constabulary.

The JJ Effect is a Charity which was founded by Byron Highton, who tragically lost his 
brother to knife crime in 2014. This workshop is one of the UK's most powerful anti-knife crime 
presentations. The charity aims to support and educate young people in areas such as knife crime, 
grooming and criminal exploitation.

The pupils were a credit to themselves, their families and the school as they sat through some 
hard-hitting information about the impact knife crime has on youths, their families and loved ones. 
They volunteered answers, acted out scenarios and listened to Byron who talked about his own 
experiences, the work he does, the unnecessary impact and harm that knives and lethal weapons 
have on everybody involved, before revealing at the end that his brother JonJo, was tragically killed 
due to horrific knife crime.

Pupils and staff can have a look at his programme of support on Facebook, 
Instagram and YouTube.

Mrs Fairhurst
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Careers

As always, lots of useful and informative events highlighted in Career News - follow the link:
Various online work experience programmes, webinars, Q&A sessions, open evenings, taster 
sessions, careers summits, apprenticeship vacancies and, of course, Career of the Week.

Coming up in early March, we have the Year 11 Mock Interview Day, followed shortly after by the 
Careers Fair for Years 9, 10 and 11. It’s great to be able to run these events again! Thank you to 
parents/carers who are taking part in either or both of these events.

https://files.schudio.com/parklandshighschool/files/documents/Career_News_2022_spring_1.pdf

